CSU, SACRAMENTO

2010-11 FACULTY SENATE EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE

Tuesday, April 19, 2011
3:00-5:00

Sacramento Hall, Room 275
Present:
Barrena, Buckley, Hecsh, Krabacher, McCurley, Miller, Noel, Peigahi, Piloyan, Pinch, Russell, Sheley, Sheppard, Taylor, VanGaasbeck, Wagner
Guest:

Margarita Berta-Avila, Jeffrey Brodd, Don Taylor
MINUTES:

1. Minutes from April 14, 2011 – amendments: Item 4: “…Barrena moved to divided the motion and the Committee agreed…”; item 4.A. “…Should early registration enrollment be capped at 15 units for Fall 2011”;  item 6, last sentence “…Committee members requested specific amendments and the Committee requested that GSPC review …”. The minutes were approved as amended.
2. Open Forum:

· Margarita Berta-Avila (chair of CODE) requested that CODE have a representative on the Executive Committee and distributed the transmittal from CODE requesting the same. The Committee reported that the Senate Select Committee is currently discussing the composition of the Executive Committee and recommended that Berta-Avila forward CODE’s request to the chair of the Select Committee, James Wanket.
The Committee discussed the status of the Select Committee’s discussions and when its work will be completed. Barrena stated that scheduling meetings has been difficult due to the scheduling of Senate meetings, as the Select Committee was originally supposed to meet when the Senate wasn’t meeting. The Select Committee was to meet next on 4/23. Sheppard asked that a status report be given on 4/26.

· Discussion of the student protests included:
· A poster featuring CSU Executive Vice Chancellor Ben Quillian and references to his salary was seen on the Guy West Bridge. Was this really generated by students?
· Why is Sacramento Hall being shut down?

· Why is there visibly more police presence?

· Is there a conflation of collective bargaining issues with the budget situation?

· Are there any policies/regulations on free speech, protests, etc. (time, place)?

· There had been some vandalism (graffiti) on campus.

· Some offices were warned that students might try to occupy offices.

· Barrena expressed her support for President Gonzalez’s response to the students.

· Not all students who were in the building the night of 4/15 were from Sacramento State. 
· No student was touched or arrested. The police were wearing face shields.

· What does the policy on faculty rights/responsibilities say about faculty bring students to protests when teaching an unrelated course? 

· Do faculty have a duty to provide leadership and guidance to students on protesting?

· How can the Senate and ASI work together and make sure guidelines are in place so that activities like this don’t erupt again?

· Van Gaasbeck requested that the agenda be amended to add a discussion about the presentation of the academic calendar at the Senate meeting on 4/21. Barrena asked about other carry over items that need to be added to the agenda: new program moratorium; unit caps; secondary criteria for impacted programs.
· Peigahi reminded members about the Graduation Initiative Unity Day.
· Barrena asked Sheley about the campus’ international travel policies and if it affects student travel. Sheley will check on the policies as they pertain to students.
· Miller reported that CSU East Bay is charging extra fees to pay for Academic Affairs activities on top of tuition and wondered if such fees are being considered at Sacramento State. Buckley reported that students have to approve fee increases, and then approved by the Chancellor’s Office. Sheley stated he will check.

· Barrena asked if any volunteers had come forward for appointment to the IRB or for the ASI Elections Complaint Committee. Sheley reported that the outside consultant brought in to review the campus’ IRB processes is ready to issue a report.  

3. Chair’s business – 
A. Sheppard reported that President Gonzalez did not accept the Senate’s recommendation regarding Kboxes.
B. Sheppard distributed a resolution approved by the Academic Senate at San Jose State regarding SB 1440 and the American Institutions requirement.
4. Program review pilot study – Jeffrey Brodd, Chair of PROC, explained PROC’s reasons for recommending that the pilot study be extended through the academic year 2011-12 (additional year will mean that PROC will have 2 full cycles to analyze). Brodd stated that the pilot was embarked upon in order to change the culture or program review to make it more meaningful and more inclusive of faculty. Option C is the most popular option consisting of 1) faculty information largely provided by the Office of Institutional Research, 2) Assessment and 3) focused inquiry. After brief discussion, the Committee agreed to place a motion on the Senate agenda for 4/28 to extend the Program Review Pilot Study for an additional year; requests that PROC complete the assessment project by early Fall 2011 and provide recommendations to the Senate for long-term policy revisions affecting program review in effect for the 2012-13 cycle. 
The Committee continued its discussion generally around PROC’s powers, particularly with regard to conditional approval. If a department has deficiencies in the area of assessment, does this automatically lead to a conditional approval, and is this de facto policy? The policy only allows for 6, 3 or 1 year approvals. Brodd stated that conditional approvals are not given very often. The Committee discussed how one can attain consistency without making a de facto policy? Brodd stated that he hasn’t seen a pattern emerge on conditional approvals. Buckley stated that other factors are considered when a conditional approval is recommended, e.g., what if a program hasn’t responded to the recommendations made in the last review? Also, there is a lot of communication between the review team and the department. Krabacher stated that the policy states that the deficiency “…significantly impairs a department’s ability to offer an effective academic program…” Sheppard asked Brodd to bring back a policy recommendation for the Senate to consider if a pattern emerges. Additional discussion included:
· The Pilot program allows for integrated review of smaller programs altogether.

· How of Option A is embedded in Option C?

· When policies are adopted and they say it will be included in Program Review – does anyone tell the review teams?

· How are review teams formed? How are the members/chairs chosen? Is there a pool of interested faculty, as with Grade Appeal panels? Taylor stated that he approaches college deans and asks for volunteers. The members are then chosen in consultation with the chair of CPC.

5. The Committee discussed how the academic calendar motion will be presented. 

